Announcement of the Secretariat cf the Senate
Subject: Policy of Not Accepting All Kinds of Presents and Gifts
from Performing Duties (No Gift Policy)
for the Fiscal Year B.E. 2568 (2025)

The Secretariat of the Senate, as a sukordinate parliamentary agency, has
cortnually placed importance on the building o° an anti-corruption and misconduct
cul-ure in accordance with good governance. The Secretariat of the Senate has
parsicipated in the Integrity and Transparency Assessment (ITA) since the Fiscal Year
B.E 2557 (2014) for promoting and supporting moral and ethical conduct as well as

transparency among all officials of the Secretariat of the Senzte.

Therefore, the Secretary-General of the Senate as the head of the Secretariat of the
Serzte would like to declare the Policy of Not Acceoting All Kinds of Presents
anc Gifts from Performing Duties (No Gift Policy). The ourpose is to promote the
acknowledgement of persons, agencies, society or the general public that the
Secretariat of the Senate is an agency which the executves and all officials in the
agency do not accept all kinds of presents and gifts before, during and after
performing duties and do not perform the duties whch are contrary to various laws,
recuations and announcements resulting in the ccrruption and misconduct from

pe~orming duties.

It is hereby announced for public acknowledgement.

Announced on 27 November B.E. 2567 (2024)

O Saf—

(Mrs. Pannita Sazarntraipope)

Secretary-General of the Senate



